

CGWI BOARD Meeting Minutes								
Thursday 2 Decembe	r 2021	8.30am	Brand's Laira Board Room					
Attendees	` ,	 President & Chair, Dan Redman (Vice-President) John Innes (JI) Treasurer, V), Luke Tocaciu (LT), Sally Macleod, Emma Bowen, Steven Raidis Ockert Le Roux 						
Guest Attendees – Sub Committee Chairs								
Apologies	Ben Harris							
Minutes Ockert le Roux (OL) Note PMN = Post Meeting Note								
Conflicts of interest	None noted							

2. Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 21 October 2021 were moved by EB and seconded by PW as a true and accurate record. All in favour.

3. Outstanding Actions from previous minutes

Date	Action Items	Person	Deadline	Status
02.12.21.21	3.1 Board to consider Contributors / Icons Revisit nomination criteria and due process for awarding the honorary role of Patrons of Coonawarra. Past members, Greg Clayfield and Allen Jenkins to be considered for nomination. Existing patron profiles completed. Mounted paper prints were deployed in the Bond Store and electronic versions were published on the CVA website. Next stage is to develop profiles for patrons deceased, Eric Brand, Colin Kidd & Col Ross Smith. Recognition profiles to be developed for any long-serving members who made significant career contributions to the region. Develop set of criteria and definition for seconds tier contributors to Coonawarra.	OL		Liaise with Joy Bowen and Wendy Hollick on due process to induct CVA patrons
21.10.21	Half a dozen Root Stock wines are currently stored at Kerry De Garis's home. Decision was made to carry a small quantity of these wine to the 2023 Cabernet Symposium. Remainder to be tasted and tasting notes to be available for the Symposium. A set of tangible questions to be developed in preparation for the tasting session. Also, viticulture descriptions for each Rootstock to be made available to allow for comparative aspects such as tannins, ripeness etc against tasting notes. PB to talk to Cath and Kerry in prep of the tasting. Seek interest amongst winemakers and sponsor EDG to attend the tasting at the Coonawarra Hall. Zema Estate to retrieve and forward Barrel Series to Brands Laira. PW will resolve these with the wines that went unpaid by the Melbournians. Consider an opening event for the Bond Store to recognise sponsors Bendigo Bank, WRC and the Balnaves family. Awaiting Bond Store repairs before the opening to occur.	OL		

COONAWARRA \

Date	Action Items	Person	Deadline	Status
	3.4 Wattle Range Council Actions			
21.10.21	Penola Bypass Entrance Sign and Landscaping. It was noted that the construction phase of the landscape to the northern entrance sign has commenced. Although CVA and members were consulted, and input provided the final design and costing for the project was never communicated as was promised.	OL		
02.12.21	Rail Trail Project A CVA Delegation met with WRC at the Coonawarra Rail Siding on 2 November to address concerns.	OL		
	CVA was satisfied with the proposed alignment of the trail. The trail deviates after Davis Rd to run parallel with Giles Road and re-joined the rail alignment just south of the siding. 800 square meters sealed car park is planned between the intersection of Davis and Giles Roads to accommodate 30 cars. Tables and benches made from reclaimed railway sleepers will be placed at the siding and at rest stops along the trail. See picture insert.			
	Casella agreed to establish a biodiversity project which will establish a buffer of native trees/plants between their property and the rail trail. Talks between Casella and councillor Chris Brodie was held to see if the biodiversity project could be extended and funded to included other sections of the siding and if WRC could maintain the siding area in future.			
	Wynns agreed for the proposed secondary trail to align with the south side of Memorial Drive between their property and the road shoulder. The trail will connect the Coonawarra siding with John Riddoch Drive.			
	It was agreed with WRC that after construction work of the base trail were completed a joint walk will be done to help establish where rest stops, furniture and interpretive signage would be placed.			
	3.5 Museum Wines.			
23.09.21	Member concerns were raised when it became known that the museum wine sale was imminent. Concern revolved around the PR value that was not adequately extracted/considered in the lead up to the sale. PM moved a delay in the sale until this outcome can be achieved. PW seconded. All in favour. A working group to determine an auction date and come up with a plan on how to maximise the publicity value.	OL		Working group consisting of Luke Tocaciu, Brian Lynn, Ocker le Roux and other to be called and commenced work.
02.12.21	PB circulated a proposal to Board members on 23 Nov which proposes CVA retains ownership of a full set of the Woodley Treasure Chest wines and auction off the rest of the museum wines. This comes after objections by CVA members just prior to the planned Langtons Auction in October 2021. The Board are convinced they			



Date	Action Items	Person	Deadline	Status
	followed due process before they announced the sale a			
	couple of years ago. This proposal is a compromise			
	which will allow us to preserve our heritage, whilst selling the rest.			
	Selling the rest.			
	PB gave members the opportunity to debate the			
	subject.			
	SR questioned the purpose of liquidating the collection			
	and how the proceeds will be used. If is not for a specific			
	purpose and we currently have sufficient cash reserves,			
	then don't liquidate. Its heritage value is higher than its cash value.			
	cash value.			
	JI reminds the meeting of the original motivation for the			
	sale. As the older wines starts to reach their "best by			
	date", the value of the collection starts to decline which			
	is already evident. Langtons delivered similar comments			
	in their visual assessments of the wines in September			
	2021 via images provided. Secondly, there is no way in which an equitable outcome could be achieved by			
	tasting the wine. There is not enough wine to achieve			
	this outcome. At least cash provides an equitable			
	outcome to all.			
	EB queried the original purpose of the museum wines			
	and if they were ever acquired to be divested. PB and			
	PW explained that the collection is mainly left-over			
	wines from masterclass sessions over the last couple of			
	decades.			
	LT challenged the heritage value of the collection. This			
	far we haven't exploited this value through displays or			
	marketing campaigns of the collection. It has become			
	less relevant to the younger generation of wine makers			
	in Coonawarra.			
	DR queried if the Woodley Treasure Chest is indeed a			
	full set as is doesn't contain a 49 vintage. If is just going			
	to sit in the warehouse it has no heritage value.			
	PW don't think the display of older Coonawarra wines at			
	the National Wince Centre will offer much value either.			
	This decision to sell was made a couple of years ago and			
	we should follow through on our orginal decision.			
	EB recognises the historic value of the collection and			
	opposes its sale. It was never the intend to fund future			
	endeavours and should be preserved. The international			
	wines and lesser vintages could still be used in			
	masterclass and tastings events.			
	Ol to propare wording to go to members properly			
	OL to prepare wording to go to members proposing to retain a full set of Woodley Treasure Chest Wines and to			
	sell the remainder of the Museum Wine collection as			
	per the Board's original decision.			



Date	Action Items	Person	Deadline	Status
	3.6 CV Weather Station			
29.07.21	PB, OL, & Hans Loder met with Tim Powell of Integrated Irrigation on Monday 17th May. Discussed ongoing hosting arrangements for the Coonawarra Vignerons Weather Monitoring Network. The network has been designed to give near real time information to Coonawarra growers. Objective is to ensure members have timely weather data on hand to make informed seasonal decisions providing optimum results. Integrated Irrigation to continue hosting participating weather stations. Service monitoring and repair (needs only basis) of the Coonawarra Vignerons weather stations to continue. It has been agreed that weather stations data to be migrated to the BushLinks platform at the earliest convenience. Comprehensive historical data for each weather station is to be provided to the Coonawarra Vignerons in the .CSV file format. Historic data will be provided to Penola Secondary school as part of STEM program. (Refer to board decision, 13 May 2021)			OL to draw a MOU with Integrated Irrigation to specify service levels and term to. Tim Powell requested to release .csv files to Penola High School for the 3 Mile Lane and Rymill weather stations by August 3, 2021.
PMN	3.12 Trademark renewal "Coonawarra Australia's Red Wine Centre" trademark was renewed online for a further 10 years. The expiry date is 10 January 2032. Lesicar Maynard Andrews solicitors was removed from the IP Australia database and replaced by CVA.	OL	Jan 2022	
24/6/21	3.13 Coonawarra Siding Road Sign Coonawarra Sculpture Sign to be replaced with Coonawarra Signing Road Sign. No progress with Sculpture removal. Highway signage in the system for action. Not timeline given.	JI.PW	Ongoing	Signs has been ordered and currently in the system with DTI for manufacturing
21/10/21	Quote of \$3,000 received for the sign and installation cost. Two years ago, cost inclusive of installation was \$600. Department has since outsourced the work to contractors. Remain work in progress.			
02/12/21	A further quote was received for the sign and installation cost, this time for \$4,000. JI contacted Miranda Ling at SATC, and she was unable to assist either. An opportunity exists for the DTI maintenance team to install when they come to region. JI will contact Nic McBride.			JI to contact Nic McBride to investigate solutions.
02 /12/21	3.14 Original Vine at Yallum Park			•
	Three DNA samples were collected on 19 Nov from what appears to be three separate vines growing in the Yallum Park Garden. The samples were collected by Cath Kidman	BH/OL	Nov 2021	



Date	Action Items	Person	Deadline	Status	
	accompanied by ampelography notes, GPS locations and images. The samples were posted to Chris Rogers on the same day to join the Barossa samples to go to France. PMN - Last reports from Chris on 20/12/21 was that the sample got hold up at Tullamarine airport in Melbourne due to limited flights to Europe.				
	A working bee was put together by EB for 14/12/21 to conduct a clean-up of the fig tree encroaching the vines.				

1. Finance

Finance Papers & Update

JI provided report back on the Finance Committee Meeting held on Monday, 29 November 2021.

- L. Renewal of the EDG sponsorship to be pursued despite initial indications that it was most unlikely to occur.
- 2. Carry over wines from the 2019/2020 Coonawarra Vignerons Cup to be exchanged with younger vintage wines with the relevant wineries. The carry-over wines could also be considered for use at the CV Bar at the Penola Christmas Street Party in December.
- 3. Alternative investment options were deferred until such time as the museum wine sale has materialised and the current market risk abided. No further action currently.
- 4. A new temporary liquor licence valid 1 November 2021 to 30 July 2023 was obtained. Current license expires on 30 October 2021. This will allow the e-commerce store to keep trading until mid-2022.
- 5. Payment of \$5,153.90 to Wine Australia (WA) for the Virtual Tasting Event in March 2022 was successfully deferred until January 2022. The six wineries to participate in the tasting event have been identified and preparations for the event will commence in January 2022.
- 6. Financial statement as of 25 November 2022.
 - 6.1. Aged payables > 60 days due is \$546.01
 - 6.2. Age receivables > 60 days is \$2,132.74 which is a good improvement from last month's \$11,404.65. Compliments to Christine Lambert for her efforts.
 - 6.2.1. Wattle Range Council \$768.90 (90 days) outstanding for advertising in the black book
 - 6.2.2. Flints of Coonawarra issued a termination note to CV for their membership on 19 November. Matthew Flint recently took over from Chris Flint and decided not to remain on as a member. OLR to contact Matt with the view to persuade him to remain a member. PB will forward previous letter to OL.
 - 6.2.3. Wynns Coonawarra still has \$880.00 outstanding relating to their participation in Wine Australia's Connect program.
 - 6.3. P&L and Balance sheet
 - 6.3.1. P&L result is satisfactory. YTD our net profit is \$49,981.98 versus a budgeted loss of \$16,859.00.
 - 6.3.2. Cash on hand on the balance sheet is at \$108,052.89, whilst the two savings accounts carry \$306,254.52.
- 7. PEC Term deposit with Bendigo became due on 28 November 2021. The term deposit was rolled over for a further 3 months at 0.1% interest rate.
- 8. Q3 membership invoices to be sent to all members during the first week of January 2022.
- 9. Update on current grant status:
 - 9.1. P250 Grant application After the withdrawal of the joint Coonawarra, Langhorne Creek and Clare Valley funding application for the Taste a New Place Campaign, a few alternative projects were considered. The quotation for the proposed Geolocation Dashboard collecting visitation counts came in at \$120k, well above the available \$30k. Also, the Limestone Coast Local Government Association are planning for deploying similar technology in the future. A new calendar event in February, like Cellar Dwellers was proposed. With the resignation of the Events and Marketing Office and a new appointment pending, we will most likely be under resourced to complete the project in the allotted time. An application was submitted on 16 November 2021 to SAWIA seeking to facilitate a low-risk adoption opportunity for vignerons of a locally developed technology, thus increasing the water use efficiency of vineyards. Transp-IR novel plant water status sensors were developed in collaboration with the University of Adelaide over the past three years and is now commercially available. The application of \$20k (P250 funding) plus \$11k in kind contribution allow for the purchase of 15 sensors. Growers to deploy towers with minimal (financial/time) risk and provide feedback on their experiences setting up the Athena towers and using the Athena Irrigation dashboard to guide decision making within their own business. The anticipated result will be increased savings of water and energy, and thereby profitability to Coonawarra winegrape growers. PMN Application approval was received from SAWIA on 6 Jan 2022.
 - 9.2. **South Australian Tourism Commission's 2021/22 Regional Event Fund** The month-long Coonawarra Cabernet Celebrations event was successfully delivered. A report for submission is pending and the outstanding \$5k will be invoiced when we submit the festival evaluation and results.
 - 9.3. The eCommerce Accelerator Program (eCAP) continue to help 9 of our members to market their wines overseas. We are planning for 6 members to showcase their cabernet wines in a virtual tasting event in the UK during March 2022.



OL to approach the following members for their participation, Balnaves of Coonawarra, Wynns Coonawarra Estate, Patrick of Coonawarra, Redman Wines, Zema Estate and Majella Coonawarra. CVA did not submit an EOI to participate in Wine Australia's Connect 2022 program by the end of November 2021. Although the platform cost was reduced to \$2,000 in 2022, the various international marketing programs/campaigns on offer ranged between \$5k and \$300k. The cost to benefit ratio for Coonawarra in the export markets in Europe and North America was not derived under the current Connect program, hence the decision not to continue in 2022.

10. Events Update

- **10.1.** Coonawarra Cellar Door in the City Adelaide— 27 Wineries successfully participated in this year's Cellar Door in the City event held at the National Wine Centre in Adelaide on Sunday, 21 November 2021. The events' costing is currently being finalised and we are confident it will result in a surplus.
- 10.2. Coonawarra Vignerons Cup The Cup Committee is in an advanced stage of delivering the proposed cocktail style function for the 2022 Cup event. JI mention that everyone is committed and supportive for the Cup to proceed. However, we must be cautious of potential financial risks in the lead up to the event, given Covid restrictions remain fluid. The risk of supplier cancellation fees, low tickets sales and the \$19k provision for the Imperial Auction could negatively impact the financial outcome of the event and annual CVA results. With current ticket sales at 223, the net income is projected to be \$7.5k. PB queried as to what happens if we remove the Imperial auction income from the event budget. In such instance we would have to sell a further 119 tickets (\$19k divided by \$160/ticket) to be in a similar position. PW and EB enquired about seated arrangement for members inside the marquee despite the cocktail-style nature of the event. We could consider allocating 15 tables (10 seats each) to members under the marquee. Public ticket holders will have to utilise the outdoors area where they still have access to outdoor seating and umbrella cover. JI proposed we meet in early January to assess our situation at that time. In the meantime, we should maintain and encourage ticket sales.
- 11. CVA's LCGWC representative, Sue Hodder to provide feedback on the value propositions LCGWC offers.
- 12. JI moved the finance report. PW seconded.

2. Correspondence & Communication

- 5.1 E- Letter of support to the Limestone Coast Food and Agribusiness Cluster in its application to the Future Drought Fund's Networks to Build Drought Resilience Program. 18 Nov 2021
- 5.2 Letter of congratulations and welcome to Dr Martin Cole with his appointment as Wine Australia's new CEO. 15 Nov 2021
- 5.3 Letter of support of to the MacKillop Farm Management Group for their proposal to establish a network of weather stations ('mesonet') in the Limestone Coast region. 26 Oct 2021
- 5.4 Email correspondence to the Coonawarra Vignerons representative for the Limestone Coast Grape and Wine Council on value proposition and frequent reporting to CV. 26 Nov 2021

3. CV Resourcing

The role of Events and Marketing Officer were advertised after the resignation of Heidi Eldridge in early November. A total of 13 applications were received of which 3 candidates are meeting the required skill and experience levels. The meeting decided to appoint a three-person sub-committee consisting of Sally MacLeod, Ockert le Roux and Heidi Eldridge to undertake the interviews and assessment of the shortlisted candidates and to come up with a recommendation to the Board.

4. Brand Reference Committee (formerly Marketing Committee)

4.1. Update NIL TO REPORT// Last met on 13 May 2020. Group sought to revert to monthly meetings however given the current resourcing and priorities that we maintain every two months

5. Viticultural and Oenology Committee (VOC) Next meeting was held on 11 November 2021

- **5.1. Coonawarra Root stock Trial** No further involvement by CV from a future funding perspective. However, Vinehealth Australia with the support of Coonawarra Vignerons and Wynns Coonawarra Estate, have been successful in obtaining a grant to build industry's knowledge of the impacts of climate change on rootstock performance. The project, titled 'Improving wine industry resilience to climate change', will be conducted on the Coonawarra Rootstock Trial site. The funding is through the Limestone Coast Landscape Board's Grassroots Grant program for 2021/22.
- **5.2. Smoke taint** This is no longer a VOC project as has been transferred to LCWIC. Limestone Coast will be the first area outside Victoria to have access to the smoke sensors. There is six sensors planned for the sub-region, one of which will be in Coonawarra.
- **5.3.** Irrigation Optimisation Project (Proximal Sensing Thermography) Project nearing completion with the commercialisation of thermographic towers through Athena. No further funding being provided by CV. Going forward, the adoption of this technology will be linked to the berry shrivel project providing ARC funding is allocated see below. Through the P250 grants program, CV is applying for \$20,000 to fund the purchase of up to 15 towers for member growers. These towers will come with



- a dashboard that growers can access. The timeline for the purchase and installation of these towers is short as they need to be in place for this year's irrigation season. Adoption of this technology is the key outcome from all the work conducted in this project.
- **5.4. Berry Shrivel Project** All ARC projects need further funding after June 2022. Applications for this funding have been submitted and this project is in a holding pattern until these funds are approved. To further the project, many thousands of dollars are required to fund a PhD student for 4 years. CV have committed \$15,000 to this project over 5 years. Assuming ARC funding is approved, this money is to be used to purchase towers for the three sites in Coonawarra. A tangible outcome relating water deficit information to ethanol levels in berries to predict if berry shrivel will occur is the aim.
- 5.5. Coonawarra Biodiversity Enhancement Project: Mary Retallack met with EcoGrowers in the Coonawarra on Monday, 29

 November where participants delivered short presentations on their individual projects. Retallack also presented her latest book "Natural Predators of Vineyard Insect Pest" at the meeting. PW enquired about the book. SM to send the book info to PW. Project fully funded with no further input from CV. Landscape Board funded a further 6 growers for the 21/22 season. This round will end in June 2023. CV now has 9 growers involved. The project is to go national Mary Retallack has put an application in with Wine Australia to support the national program. CV asked to be involved, and has given verbal support, but will not have any growers signing up as no further interest from members were received. Re-visit after June 2023.
- **5.6. Salinity water sampling for boreholes** Sampling procedures were circulation to members via the weekly communication. Samples need to be taken pr- irrigation and then after the season is finished, whilst following the procedures. The previous season many unidentified samples were submitted, and they had to be discarded.
- **5.7. Mesonet weather network** to be rolled out over the state. Southeast will be included. Great opportunity to set up a "mini" network in this area linking data from Mesonet towers, frost fan sensors and current weather stations collect all data on a platform such as Pairtree. Grants of up to \$20,000 through the Agri Producers Tech Update Program would be suitable for this project.
- **5.8. The VOC Committee** currently only have 4 active members and require a further 3 members to meet the requirements under our constitution. Lobby for 2-3 more members preferably from non-viticultural background i.e., wine makers.
- **5.9.** Dr Everard Edwards from the CSIRO will be in region on Thursday, 9 December to present previous work undertaken with **LiDAR technology** at Rymill and Katnook. The presentation will take place at Rymill Boardroom between 10.30am and 12pm. All are welcome to attend. The objective is to obtain feedback from members on the practical applications of LiDAR in vineyards.
- **5.10.** SM reported that Athena Technologies was looking to access funding via Wine Australia to deploy thermographic sensors in the Limestone Coast and Margaret Rive wine regions. Funding relates to the \$27.5k of Cabernet Symposium Funding that became available after deferring of the Symposium to 2023. This was declined as it is to be construed as a marketing spend which does not qualify under the Wine Australia grant conditions.

6. Industry Engagement

6.1. Wattle Ranges Council - We are currently applying for a platinum sponsorship to the Coonawarra Vignerons Cup.

7. CV Executive Officer Activity Report

- 7.1 Coonawarra Cellar Door in the City Adelaide 27 Wineries participated in this year's Cellar Door in the City event held at the National Wine Centre in Adelaide on Sunday, 21 November 2021. Despite the ongoing restrictions we had a good turnout of 241 people attending the two sessions. The Masterclass hosted by Nic Stock and Sarah Pidgeon were well received. It was the first large event we held since COVID restrictions began 21 months ago and it was good to see our marketing and networking back in action.
- 7.2 Coonawarra Vignerons Cup The Committee is in an advanced stage of delivering the proposed cocktail style function for the 2022 Cup event. Our Presenting Partner 36 Degrees South has re-joined us in 2022 with 14 other sponsors, (1 Platinum, 8 Gold and 5 Silver sponsors) The Cup launch were held at DiGiorgio Family Wines on Thursday, 25 November 2021 with our Presenting Partner, Platinum sponsor (Roundwood Solutions) and 27 other, patrons, sponsors, committee members and CVA members in attendance. Member tickets went on sale Monday, 22 November at \$150 pp, with the public tickets going live at 6pm on the day of launch at \$170.00 pp. As of Monday, 29th, 148 member and 29 public tickets were sold, which was lower than expected. Racing SA in conjunction with all 25 South Australian clubs announced on Saturday, 27 November that anyone aged 16 and over intending to enter any South Australian thoroughbred racing venue for any purpose from 20 December 2021 will need to demonstrate that they have had at least their first COVID-19 vaccination. Proof of double vaccination will be required prior to entry from 20 January 2021. We will update our ticket sales platform and ticket holders to reflect this condition of entry. Risk to the event remain a concern for the meeting and it was requested to discuss the matter at Thursday's Board Meeting in more detail. OL was requested to deliver a sensitivity analysis to demonstrate impact of attendance numbers on event profitability.
- 7.3 EB reported that the Roadshow Committee through the Cellar Door Committee were seeking guidance from the Board re direction to host the 2022 Roadshow. Venue bookings and deposits are traditionally being undertake this time of year. With the current uncertainty it was decided to hold off on a decision until the January meeting.



- 8. Welfare, Health and Safety (WHS)
 - **8.1.** Risk Planning COVID directions to be released on ongoing basis.
- 9. Membership Q3 membership invoices will be send to members by the first week of January 2022.

10. New Business

- 10.1. PB reports that the Primary Producers Sustainable Water Working Group met with premier Steven Marshall on 23 October 2021 in Mount Gambier. The Group, of which Coonawarra Vignerons is a member, presented their collaborative approach on water management to the Premier. The group is currently preparing a funding application seeking support to undertake a study to understand the viability of using water from the Confined Aquifer as part of the state-managed Lower Limestone Coast Water Allocation Plan. Premier Marshall has since endorsed Innovative Groundwater Solutions EOI to the Future Drought Fund. This is a positive step and has the potential to transform water policy. The Timber Industry plan to release a report later today in which they to seek to expand plantation forestry in the region through promoting farm forestry projects which won't require any licensing for areas less than 20 hectares. It is questionable if the non-forestry members of the Sustainable Working Group would endorse the withdrawal of unaccounted water in management zones. Any change in allocation will have to come from existing license holders. Proposed carbon rebates by the Federal Government under the farm forestry projects will put the water balance at risk.
- 10.2. WGCSA announced yesterday that the Minister will be placing a gazette notice today advising the change to the SA Grape Grower Industry Fund calculation method from \$1/tonne to 0.2% of farm gate value, effective as of vintage 2022. PB will send process on how to apply for members to claim their funding to OL for distribution to members.
- **10.3.** PB queried booking system of the CVA cool room. Cool room is booked through the CVA office. Christine Lambert keeps a booking system and issue invoices to users. Cool room is currently hosted at Whistle Post which allows for it to be parked in their shed. From time to time when Whistle Post Shed is used, it may be parked outside.
- **10.4.** OL conducted a survey amongst members to gauge their interest for introducing a double vaccination policy to future CVA events. Although most members were in favour, it was decided to hold off on introducing such a policy until the new year.
- **10.5.** SM reports that AWRI will conduct AWISSP training in Naracoorte in a couple of days' time. She will send details to OL to circulate to members.

Meeting Closed 10:32am

Next Meeting – Thursday, 27 January 2021 - Brand's Laira Coonawarra Board Room



Grants and Sponsorship Register

GRANT/SPONSORSHIP NAME	FUNDING	Category	Objective	CGWI Board Approved	GRANT VALUE	Application open	DURATION	Application close	MONIES RECEIVED TO DATE	AMOUNT INVOICED	STATUS
	Grants currently available										
Business Hardship Grant	Department of Treasury	G	To provide assistance to those businesses impacted by health restrictions in place from 27 December 2021, but are not eligible for the tourism, hospitality and gym grants.		Eligible employing businesses will be provided with a once- off \$6,000 grant.	11-Jan-22	-	Applications close midnight 31 March 2022.	-	-	Guidelines and applications
	Grants currently applied for and awaiting outcomes										
GRANT/SPONSORSHIP NAME	FUNDING	Category	Objective	CGWI Board Approved	GRANT VALUE	COMMENCEMENT	DURATION	TERM END	MONIES RECEIVED TO DATE	AMOUNT INVOICED	STATUS
Major Events Support Grant	SATC/Treasury	G	To support South Australian organisers who had to cancel major public events in Dec/Jan		*TBD	11-Jan-22	Once off	Applications close midnight 31 March 2022.	-	\$ -	Application will be completed and submitted as soon as all Cup losses were summarised
				Grants a	pproved and being	implemented					
P250	SAIWA	G	Plant Based Sensors in Irrigation decisionmaking	6-Jan-22	\$ 31,000.00	24-Jan-22	5 months	30 June 2022	\$ -	\$ -	Fifteen members invited to the inaugural workshop meeting on 24 Janbuary 2022
eCommerce Accelerator Program eCAP)	DTI	G	Subsidising 10 members participating in the Australian Wine CONNECT program	13-May-21	\$ 8,000.00	1 May 2021	9 months	30 June 2022	-	\$ 6,800.00	Grant approved - 21 June 2021
Regional Event Funding CCC	SATC	G	Funding to assist CVA in hosting CCC in Oct 2021	-	\$ 150,000.00	Jul-21	3 years	June 2024	-	\$ -	First payment of \$20k completed for CCC 2021